
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Town of Rimbey Notice of Public Hearing 
Bylaw 953/19 Road Closure and Sale of Land 

 
 
 
Council will hold a Public Hearing for Bylaw 953/19 Road Closure Bylaw in which any person may ask 
questions or make comments.  
 
Bylaw 953/19 Road Closure Bylaw is for the purpose of closing and selling a portion of a certain road in 
accordance with Section 22 of the Municipal Government Act RSA 2000, ch. M-26. 
 
The Public Hearing is scheduled for April 9, 2019 at 5:00 pm during the Regular Council Meeting.  The 
Public Hearing will be held in the Council Chambers of the Administration Office located at 4938—50 
Ave., Rimbey, Alberta.  
 
A copy of the proposed Bylaw 953/19 which will close and sell a portion of a road may be picked up or 
inspected at the Town of Rimbey Administration Office, during regular office hours and is also on the 
Town of Rimbey website www.rimbey.com. 
 
Written submissions regarding the Bylaw 953/19 Road Closure Bylaw will be accepted on or before 
March 29, 2019. 
 
Submission may be emailed to generalinfo@rimbey.com or mailed to: 
 
 

RE: Bylaw 953/19 
Development Officer 
Town of Rimbey 
Box 350 
Rimbey, Alberta 
T0C 2J0 

 
 
Verbal representations may be made by registering for the public hearing. 
 
 

Lori Hillis, Chief Administrative Officer 

4938-50
th

 Ave P.O. Box 350  
Rimbey, Alberta T0C 2J0 

Tel: 403.843.2113     
 








